GOOD NEWS

- for car buyers. If you buy a new 1971 Model
American Motors car today from: -

ARNIE'S AUTO SALES

American Motors will send direct to you a cheque for the following amount: -

IF YOU BUY A

- 1971 GREMLIN \$125.00
- 1971 HORNET \$150.00
- 1971 MATADOR \$175.00
- 1971 JAVELIN \$185.00
- 1971 AMBASSADOR \$185.00

This is a limited offer, so don't put off buying that new car another day.

ARNIE'S AUTO SALES 730 MEMORIAL AV. THUNDER BAY

PHONE 345-2137 ASK FOR -

> JACK GAULT DON EVANS BOB SILLS

Teacher of the Week - cont'd from page 12

which they hope to take during the next couple of years.

We welcome Mr. and Mrs. Cougler and their son, Kevin, to Schreiber, and we hope that their stay here will be a pleasant one.

MY SUMMER SPORTS ENDEAVOURS

During the months of July and August I was fortunate to run for the Hamilton Olympic Club.

I went to a number of meets which were held outside of Hamilton. The first meet I attended was the South Western Ontario Champi onships held in the city of London. In this meet I placed 1st in the 200 metres, 3rd in the 400 metres with a time of 51.9 and 3rd in the 100 metres. Our club came through in the medley relay, in which I participated, with a first. Almost everyone on our club placed that day in their respective events.

The next meet I went to was the All Ontario Championships held in Kitchener. I placed 4th in the 400 metres.

The following week I participated in the Ontario Relay Championships also held in Kitchener. I ran in the Junior class where we placed 2nd in the 4 x 200 metres and 3rd in the 4 x 400 metres. The Eastern Canadian Championships was the next meet, which was held in Etobicoke. Here I placed 5th in the 400 with a time of 51.9. This qualified met to go to the Matunals held in Winnipeg. In the Matunals, I was 7th in the 400 metres and I ran the 3rd leg of the South Western Ontario relay teams which placed 1st. This meet ended my summer activities.

This summer was a thrilling experience which I thoroughly enjoyed. I think it would be quite a good experience for anyone who is interested in Track and Field.

- Bill Smilsky.



TRIP TO QUETICO

(Sponsored by the Schreiber Kinsmen).

My introduction to the Kin-Hi Course of '71 commenced August 16th at the Quetico Centre. Our training began with a 4.9 mile walk to "Wannegan L Lake". We remained in that vicinity for eight hours before returning to the Centre.

After the first day we were divided into teams for various assignments. No leader was designated for the teams. The rext four days consisted of lectures on Crisis Response, leadership styles and other topics. We assessed other teams' leadership styles as well as our own individual styles.

The last week proved to be a test of our own leadership. We were permitted to do what we wanted to. Boys at the camp were also lectured on new innovations in school education. A visit from 65 CGIT Seniors from Winnipeg initiated a new schedule to include them.